









































Southern Rivers Group Field Trip Report
West Cape Howe - 12" June 2021

In our continued quest to discover new orchid sites we visited West Cape Howe National Park. During the preceding week
the forecast predicted more rain, strong winds and cold weather, however, on the Saturday, once the fog lifted a beautiful
calm, warm and sunny day prevailed.

As the day progressed we named the nearby islands and all the birds we saw; correctly guessed the shire of a rarely seen
numberplate (Sandstone); kept a keen eye on the cloud formations on all quarters of the horizon; discovered the history
of the proposed black granite mine and the Bruce Tarbottom memorial, all whilst slogging up and down consolidated
dunes and tracks. On our way home it was reported that whales were seen out to sea.

No orchids have been mentioned yet .... as there were so few to see. Fortunately we did sight Pterostylis vittata (Banded
Greenhood) and a single helmet flower so badly eaten, we could not identify the plant. Many Caladenia, Cryptostylis,

Lyperanthus and Thelymitra leaves were found.

A great day was had with lovely crystal clear views along the miles of coastline, whilst in the company of enthusiasts
happy to appreciate whatever the local environment had to offer.

Anna de Haan - SRG branch Convenor

President’s Report

Jon Warren

A couple of weeks ago | was able to listen to a range of excellent talks from the Orchid Conservation Symposium Zoom
webinar which was extremely well organised by the Australian Network for Plant Conservation. It was encouraging to
hear about the developments in the science and understanding of what makes orchid's tick and to see it being applied
to conserving threatened populations. One issue that struck a chord with me was that a number of Australian based
speakers mentioned one of the emerging threats to endangered orchids was excessive visitation to the sites by orchid
enthusiasts which appeared to be driven by the growing membership of social media orchid interest sites and the sharing
of locations.

The recent flowering of Cleopatra's Needles (Thelymitra apiculata) provides a good example of this phenomena. | tracked
a number of orchid social media sites over a two week period and determined with reasonable confidence that at least
50 people had visited the usual location. When you consider there will folk who don't post or didn't find anything to post
on these sites and the posts continued after the survey period | wouldn't be surprised if somewhere between 50 and 100
people had visited the Cleopatra's Needles usual sites.

WANOSCG management committee has been concerned about the issue of excessive visitation for some time hence the
changes we have made to field trips guidelines and limiting numbers. However it is up to each every one of us as a
member of this orchid conservation group to also make sure we are doing the right thing. Being mindful of where we are
stepping as we search as well as when kneeling or lying down to take photographs are two simple actions we can all take.

And yes | can hear the usual response of some 'well one person cannot make much difference so why should | worry?".
But it is the cumulative effect of many people taking that approach that will lead to damage but conversely small acts of
this type of conservation when done by many people will make a positive difference as well as set an example to other
enthusiasts. And speaking of foot traffic; as mentioned in the minutes of the last meeting, members are requested to
avoid visiting the same well-known sites over and over again, try somewhere new for a change and if you find something
new, share the excitement of the find but not necessarily the location.

Well as you may have guessed, health wise | am almost back in business, not 100% but pretty close so much to the joy of
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some of the committee members will be resuming my Presidential role over the next few weeks.

WANOSCG ISSUE 5 - JULY 2021




Field trips - Graham Warren

Field Trips coming up:
Thundelarra Station

A field trip is planned to Thundelarra Station NW of Paynes Find in August this year, arriving on the 21st and leaving on the 24th. Once at
Thundelarra, day trips will be undertaken to the Paynes Find and Warriedar areas. The Shearers Quarters are fully booked but there may
still be space for camping spots. Contact Andrew Brown (andrewbrown3@optusnet.com.au) for further information and to register your
interest in this trip.

Eurardy Reserve

A field trip to Eurardy (Bush Heritage) Reserve has been arranged for WANOSCG members this year. The trip is reported as fully booked.
Attending members will be involved in surveys of Caladenia wanosa, C. bryceana cracens and C. barbarella which are undertaken annually
to follow population numbers. The plan is for people to arrive the afternoon/evening of 24 August for survey work on the 25th, 26th and
27th.Departures on either the 27th or morning of the 28th. Please contact Bill Gaynor for further information.

Beekeepers Reserve

A field trip is being organised for the weekend of the 28th, 29th August with Andrew Brown and Kevin Uhe on their return from Thundelarra,
offering to show us over the areas burnt recently. Plenty of spots available. Planned meeting point for Saturday Morning will be at the Lake
Indoon Campground on the Coolima-Eaneabba Rd. The time is still to be confirmed, with travellers coming from Eurardy Reserve.

Accommodation will be the members’ responsibility. Some suggested sites close by are Western Flora Caravan Park, Banksia Village
Eneabba, Leeman Caravan Park, Eneabba Free Camp Zones and Free Campground Lake Indoon.

More details will be sent out closer to the Trip. Please register your interest with me at
Walpole Wilderness BioBlitz

The Walpole Nornalup National Park Association (WMNPA) is looking to conduct the first Walpole Wilderness BioBlitz to be held over the
weekend of October 2nd & 3rd 2021. The primary aim of the BioBlitz is to capture as much information about the natural environment over
a short time period and to introduce the community to the Walpole Wilderness Area. It is a coordinated citizen science project with teams
of community members being led by local naturalists and scientific experts into the Walpole Wilderness. The BioBlitz will focus on a number
of habitats centred round Granite Peak - namely granite outcropping, relictual forests and peat lands, and community participants will gather
data through the iNaturalist app on a variety of flora and fauna groups. A central scientific hub will also be established within the Walpole
town site to show and discuss some of the specimens collected with community members not involved in the data gathering teams. There
will be a social evening where participants can network and discuss their findings.

| have made contact with David Edmonds who is looking for volunteers to assist with planning and coordinating of the surveys. Therefore
we are asking for those members with experience in this field to offer assistance for planning and leading on the day. He also would like
volunteers to lead and to assist on the day in the search areas that will be mapped out. This is a good opportunity to look for orchids but
also work and network with others who have an interest in our wildflower and wildlife populations of the WA.

Peel Region

Ron Fauntleroy is carrying out surveys for new populations (of glossy-leafed hammer orchids (Drakaea elastica). He has some new areas he
needs to cover and would like some volunteers to assist with these areas. Dates and details for this to be finalised with Ron. All interest to
be sent to me at

ADORP News - Kevin Uhe

Welcome to Lindsay Cahill, Valerie Hack and Taryn Parsons who have recently joined the ADORP program. It is pleasing to see members
continuing to join the program which allows more taxa to be surveyed over a larger area of the state.

With the end of the 2020/21 financial year the ADORP program contributed a record 6,030 hours towards the DBCA volunteer program.
Following the receipt of the 4" quarter timesheets 49 ADORP members will receive one or more of the annual DBCA volunteer rewards
which should be in the mail by the middle of August.

The volunteer rewards are based on the number of hours worked and vary from discount vouchers to park passes to the annually produced
badge for those who have accumulated over 150 hours over the last twelve months.

Now that the orchid season is beginning to ramp up, the first few surveys have commenced with others to follow over the coming months.
With the good opening rains this year it promises to be a good season and much interest will centre on how the rainfall will affect flowering
numbers over the season.
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